
President’s Letter

A L U M N I  A S S O C I A T I O N 
N E W S L E T T E R

Bringing People Together while Promoting the Grandview Heights School System

Dear Fellow Bobcats:

Thank you for your continued financial support of our alumni association. Most 
of your donations go toward our GHHSAA Scholarships that were awarded in an 
April ceremony. Information about the scholarship recipients is included in this 
newsletter. 

This issue also includes the names of all our GHHSAA and faculty who are living 
LIFE members. We thank you for your financial support! 

I may have graduated 60 years ago this past June, but it seems like yesterday. 
I’m still close friends with many of my surviving classmates and meet monthly 

with eight guys I’ve known since kindergarten. When I tell other friends about this they are so jealous of 
my memories of living and growing up in Grandview. The Class of 1963 recently lost two more classmates 
who started with us in kindergarten: Joyce Hiatt Keniston (she was a cheerleader and full of energy) and 
Terry Cantrell (he was into fast cars and hotrods). Both will be missed. The Grandview Heights High School 
Legacy Society also lost two outstanding members. Bob “Nero” McNabb ’45 is considered the original “Mr. 
Grandview” for his financial support to GHHS, alumni and Rooks. Carolyn Welch ’55 was a recent Legacy 
Society member who had just made a donation that doubled her scholarship fund. They will also be sorely 
missed but left a legacy that continues the spirit of our Grandview community for generations to come. 

Along with my classmates, I’m looking forward to my 60-year reunion and alumni weekend Sept. 7, 8 and 9, 
along with the Ox Roast. I hope to see many of you there! Our new middle and high school buildings will be 
open before the football game on Sept. 8, so stop in and check them out. 

If you move and/or have a new e-mail, please let us know at GHHSAA@hotmail.com. If you want to get your 
newsletter early, send us an e-mail and let us know if you want only the e-mail copy or both e-mail and 
printed versions.

Thank you to all alumni for sending anecdotes and updates about their lives. Thanks also to our editorial 
staff of Teri Antolino Williams ’74; Molly Hammer Tanner ’82 and Ash Reynolds Babbitt ’87, for compiling 
our newsletter; John Gloyd ’71 for serving as webmaster; and Jim Anderson ’72 for keeping our master list 
updated.

Go Bobcats,
Tom Smith ‘63

The 1921 
Grandview football team

Fall 2023

Want your CatMews 
fast? Sign up to receive 

the GHHSAA Newsletter 
electronically by emailing 

GHHSAA@hotmail.com.

Have a great 
memory about 

your days at 
GHHS? Please 
share with the 

extended 
Bobcat family! 

Email your story 
to 

GHHSAA@
hotmail.com. 
Send photos!
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Calendar

Email GHHSAA@hotmail.com 
with questions about any 

event.

Mark these upcoming events 
on your calendars for 2021:

Every fourth Friday 
Alumni Luncheon  

 11:30 a.m.  
MCL Kingsdale

Sept. 7-9  
Grandview Ox Roast,  

Pierce Field

Thursday, Sept. 7  
Ox Roast

Friday, Sept. 8  
Ox Roast

Alumni Night - Home football 
vs. Bexley  

Open House for GHHS and 
Larson Middle School
Class of 1963 Reunion

Saturday, Sept. 9   
Ox Roast

Open House for  
Stevenson Elementary

        Class of 1963 Reunion

Saturday, Sept. 30   
Alumni Golf Outing

Lynn Morin Douglas  ‘63 
I knew and admired Joyce Hiatt 
since second grade at Robert 
Louis Stevenson Elementary. 
The sparkle in her eyes always 
made me happy. I thought she 
knew a secret. Adieu, my friend. 
I always thought I would see 
you again.

Nick Cardi ‘65 
I was fortunate to have a 
career as a real estate appraiser 
that I’ve enjoyed so I am still 
working. I’m also fortunate to 
spend time in Florida and, most 
importantly, I stay in touch with 
all my great classmates from 
1965. Life is good.

Lisa Antolino ‘76  
I wandered into this cozy little 
Madrid Grill in Spain for some 
dinner.  In the conversation of 
two people a few tables over, I 
hear “blah blah blah Ohio State.” 
My Buckeye radar perked up. I 
waited patiently until I could no 
longer hold back a soft “O-H” to 

Bob  “Nero” McNabb ‘45
Beloved husband, father and 
grandfather, Robert L. McNabb 
died June 17, 2023, one month 
before his 96th birthday. He was 
predeceased by a son, Steven 
L. McNabb; his wife of nearly 50 
years, Jane Kennedy; his second 
wife, Ann Williams, and his sister 
Jean (Miki) McNabb Shapiro.
He is survived by his son, David 
McNabb, sister Victoria Wheeler, 
son Steve’s widow, Marianne 
Polk Blanchard, grandchildren 
Leslie, Charlie, Christopher, 
and Stephanie, and five great-
grandchildren. Bob leaves behind 
his canine companion, Rosie.
Bob entered the Navy in 1945. 
where San Diego won his heart. 
On the G.I. Bill, he graduated 
from The Ohio State University 
in Fine Arts, married Jane, 

Tommy Thompson ‘55  
I’m still in Florida. Go Bobcats!!

Don Throckmorton ‘63  
My wife Sue and I celebrated 
our 44th wedding anniversary in 
June.

and worked in insurance in 
Columbus. In 1958 they were 
ready for the move to Ojai, Calif. 
There he taught art at the Happy 
Valley School and was employed 
in the insurance industry.
He relocated to El Cajon, San 
Diego, as his business grew. 
Success came with worldwide 
travel and cruising. He attended 
cultural events and studied 
genealogy. His culinary passion 
included a great cup of coffee, a 
fine meal and an excellent wine. 
In his retirement, he enjoyed 
sailing and traveling in his 
designer camper.
Devoted to his family, Bob taught 
“family first.” His love of humor 
and storytelling was a family 
treasure. Bob’s mantra: “To affect 
the quality of the day, is the finest 
of the arts.”

Bob “Nero” McNabb ‘45

Bob “Nero” McNabb ‘45
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which came back an astonished 
“I-O.” An even smaller world was 
evidenced when Wesley Ryan 
and I exchanged hometowns 
and he said “I am from 
Grandview.” Wesley plays soccer 
in Spain. It is a small world, isn’t 
it?  (Note: Wesley is from the 
Class of 2018)

John Thomas (“Jack”) 
Boyer  ’48, passed away on Feb. 
15, 2023. He relished his years in 
Grandview, where he was an ex-
cellent student and varsity ath-
lete. As a freshman, he shared 
the football field with his older 
brother, Jim, and was captain 
of the team his senior year. Jack 
continued with both academics 
and football at Denison Uni-
versity but hung up his helmet 
upon entering Harvard Medical 
School. There he met his future 
wife, Georgiana Sykes. After 
graduation, opportunity and 
obligation saw Jack in Cleveland 
at Case Western Reserve
University; at the Royal 
Melbourne Hospital in Australia 
(where he also snagged a part 
in the movie On the Beach 
as a submarine physician); in 
Korea with the U.S. Army; and 
ultimately in Tucson at the 
University of Arizona College 

of Medicine, where he worked 
in geriatrics, hematology and 
rheumatology. He and Georgie 
raised five children, who learned 
early on never to try to beat 
their father at any competitive 
sport. Upon retiring in 1993, he 
enjoyed tennis, photography, 
bicycling, travel and attending 
Grandview reunions. In 2021, he 
received the
Lifetime Achievement Award 
from the Arizona Geriatrics 
Society. He is remembered 
for his sense of humor, wit, 
kindness, compassion and 
being a brilliant physician, 
mentor, husband and father.

Jeanne Elizabeth Smith Baxter ‘59

 Jean left this world on April 1, 
2023, after a long illness. She is 
survived by her husband of 37 
years, David and their children 
Lisa Fithen Guttman (Jamie) 
and Blake Fithen. Jean is also 
survived by three grandchil-
dren: Lauren Guttman Houlahan 
(Connla), Hannah Guttman 
Binstein (Andrew), and Zachary 
Guttman; three great-grandchil-
dren: Senan Houlahan, Molly 
Marie Houlahan, and Jonah Bin-
stein; a brother, James W. Smith 
(T.J.), and a sister, Mary Jill Smith 
Aleshire (Michael). Jeanne was 
elected homecoming queen by 
her senior class at GHHS. De-
spite her petite stature, Jeanne 
loved athletics. She was a tennis 
player, rock climber, canoeist, 
bicyclist, runner and hiker. The 
role she most loved was being a 
mother to her children. All who 
loved her will miss her beautiful 
smile.

Larry Guffey ‘59 
Luanne and I continue to enjoy 
the rural lifestyle. We are down 
to one horse but he gets us up 
every morning. Following our 
three grandkids has been and 
continues to be lots of fun.

Got Great 
Web Skills?

We’re looking for a 
volunteer to help us 

redesign the GHHSAA 
website to be more 

user-friendly and 
visually appealing.

 
This would just require 

updating the frame-
work of the site, not the 

day-to-day manage-
ment.

 
Let’s take that Bobcat 

Pride worldwide! Please 
get in touch with 

GHHSAA@hotmail.com 
if you can help.

GHHS paths cross when Lisa Antolino meets GHHS Grad Wesley Ryan in Spain!
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Does your class 
have a website or blog? A 

facebook page? We will happily post 
a link to it at  

www.grandviewheightsalumni.com 
so folks can connect there too. 

Send an email message to 
GHHSAA@hotmail.com with 

the information.

Do you still 
have your old 

yearbooks?     
 It’s time to 

get them out 
and reminisce 

before that 
reunion!

While you’re 
at it, send 

us some 
memories 

and photos 
from your 

experience at 
Grandview.

We’re geeks 
about it! 
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Reunion News

 

Class of 1958
The Class of 1958 is planning 
a 65th reunion for Oct.13-15, 
2023. The reunion hotel is the 
Garden Hilton Inn on 3232 
Olentangy River Road. Make 
room reservations at a special 
price ($129/night - two-night 
minimum), by Sept. 13. Call 
614-263-7200 and request the 
Grandview Reunion group 
block. Events include:
Friday - Dinner at Kriskas, 6 to 10 
p.m., 1153 Westwood Avenue
Saturday - Coffee & donuts at 
Lawyers, 8:30 a.m., 1153 Merrick 
Road. Followed by a tour of the 
high school at 10 a.m., lunch on 
your own, cocktail hour at the 
Garden Inn at 6 p.m. an dinner 
at the Garden Inn at 7 p.m.
Sunday - Continental Breakfast, 
Garden Inn, 9 a.m.

The cost is $70/person and 
includes Friday dinner, Saturday 
coffee, donuts and dinner and 
Sunday breakfast. Send checks 
to J. D. Dickerson, 842 Kath-
erines Wood, Columbus, Ohio 
43235 by Sept. 1. Contact Sally 
Diehl Kriska at skriska@colum-
bus.rr.com with questions. 

Class of 1973
It’s Nifty Fifty for the Class of 
‘73. Join your classmates Sept. 
8-9 for the 50-year reunion! 
Plans include golf, school tour, 
football game and Knotty Pine 
on Friday. Dinner at Moretti’s 
in Tremont Center on Saturday 
night. Visit www.myevent.
com/ghhs73 to update your 
profile (click on “Classmates” 
from the drop-down menu), 
purchase tickets (select “Tickets” 
from the menu) or get a link 
to discounted hotel rooms at 
the Grandview Hyatt. There is 
also a “General Donation” menu 
option if anyone would like to 
make an additional donation to 
help with expenses. See you in 
September!

Class of 1963
The Class of 1963 will hold 
their 60-year reunion during 
Alumni Weekend, Sept. 8-9.  A 
fun-filled weekend of of events 
is planned: 

Friday, Sept. 8 -  Events include 
a ladies’ lunch, tours of the 
high school and middle school, 
alumni band members march 
in at 6:30 p.m., Alumni football 
game starts at 7 p.m., Alumni 
cheerleaders during first 
quarter, join the lighting of the 
ox pit at the Ox Roast after the 
game and end the evening at 
the Knotty Pine. 

Saturday, Sept. 9 - Stevenson 
Elementary is open at 11 
a.m. for tours, the GAC (Guild 
Athletic Club) on Ridge Street 
has been reserved from noon 
until 10 p.m. to watch the 
OSU game (siblings and other 
classes are invited to join) with  
pop, water, ice and snacks 
during the day. In the early 
evening, the class will order 
pizzas, salad and subs but bring 
your own alcoholic beverages. 

Contact Tom Smith at 614-499-
7449 or tfunstons@icloud.com 
with questions. 

Class of 1974
Mark your calendars now! Plans 
are getting underway for the 
Class of ‘74 50-year reunion. 
Check the class Facebook Group 
or contact Teri Antolino Williams 
at teri1226@gmail.com for 
updates. 
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The Brotherhood of Rooks 
are planning their annual golf 
outing and banquet on Friday 
August 18.  Golf will be at 
Thornapple and the banquet 
will be held at the Guild 
Athletic Club.  Proceeds go to 
support the Brotherhood of 
Rooks college scholarships for 
GHHS graduates.  
Contact Tom Smith at 614-
499-7449 or Andy Baumann at 
614-214-3802 for details.

We are also planning a golf out-
ing for Saturday, September 30 
at Raymond Memorial.  Cost and 
further details will be dissemi-
nated by e-mail within the next 
few days.  If we don’t have your 
e-mail address, please contact 
either Tom or Andy at the above 
phone numbers for further info. 
Proceeds from this event benefit 
the general scholarship fund of 
the GHHSAA.

The Class of 67 celebrated 55 years of being Bobcat Alumni! Pictured from left to right are (front row) Meg Murphy, Linda Van Den Brink, Debbie Latshaw, Luana Carter Liz 
Waugh, Debbie Pattone, Penny Cantrell, Jana Adkins and Pam Davis. Middle row: Larry McCabe, Jerry Karlovec, Linda Swager, Tim Magee, Gar Fekete, Chip Hoffman, Jill 
Smith, John McIntyre, Lynn Smiley, Karolyn Burkhart, Sheri Flowers and Susan Blake. Top row: Mike McCarthy, Bob Fais, Rick Kuhn, Byron Williams, Jack Elder, Mike Aleshire, 
Lana Shrode, Bob Van Sickle, Jim Barnett and Charlie Abbot

Class of 1967 Reunion
October 21, 2022

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Reunion News

Class of 1987 
It’s a party a year in the making! 
The Class of ‘87 will celebrate 
their 36-year reunion Sept. 8-9.  
Festivities include:  

Friday, Sept 8, 6 p.m. - Meet at 
the stadium’s flagpole. Game 
starts at 7 p.m. Head to Johhny’s 
Glenn Avenue Grill after the 
game. 

Saturday, Sep. 9, 2 - 4 p.m. - 
Bring your families and meet at 
the class table inside the Bingo 
tent at the Ox Roast. From 6 - 10 
p.m., reunite at the Red Door 
Tavern 

RSVP to Erin Guzik Ortman at 
614.581.8618 or  
eortman@aol.com 

Class of 1978 
The Class of 78 is celebrating 
their 45-year reunion with a 
get-together on Saturday, Sept. 
9. More details can be found on 
the Grandview Heights High 
School Class of 1978 Facebook 
page, or by contacting Judith 
LeDonne Hicks at  
jalhicks0321@gmail.com.

5
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2022 Scholarship Winners

Grace Baumann 
Recipient of the Wright Scholar-
ship
As a senior, Grace Baumann 
spent her school-day afternoons 
at the Fort Hayes Career Center 
in the health sciences program, 
earning certifications in OSHA, 
Phlebotomy, BLS/First Aid, and 
MLA (Medical Laboratory Assis-
tant). She was a member of the 
varsity girls’ basketball team and 
served as team captain. Grace 
also participated in the theater 
program as an assistant cho-
reographer. On top of this, she 
juggled three jobs throughout 
high school to support herself 
and her family.

Vivi Lopez
Recipient of the Handel 
Scholarship 

Vivi Lopez will study real estate 
at the University of Cincinnati. 
In high school, she was involved 
with Best Buddies, mentoring, 
Safetyview Heights camp and 
also played volleyball.

Atlas Iisaka
Recipient of the GHHSAA Teacher 
Scholarship

Atlas Iisaka was born in Gun-
tersville, Ala., and moved to 
Grandview in June 2011. Atlas’ 
primary interests include math-
ematics, teaching and art. At a 
young age, Atlas was promoted 
beyond their grade level in 
math. Since then, they have 
climbed several levels above 
what is considered average for 
their age. Using their skills, they 
enjoy tutoring their peers.

Additionally, they nurture their 
love of art by participating in 
numerous local art programs 
throughout their high school 
career. They continue to pursue 
their widespread interests by 
engaging in a vast amount of 
extracurricular activities, rang-
ing from FIRST Robotics to per-
forming arts. After graduating 
with an honors diploma, Atlas 
plans to study math in college.

Maria Efanova 
Recipient of the MacCluer 
Scholarship

Mia Smith
Recipient of the Harris Scholar-
ship

We are pleased 

to announce the 

2023 GHHSAA 

Scholarship 

recipients!  

We are very proud 

of you all and your 

extraordinary 

accomplishments, 

and wish you great 

future success.
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2022 Scholarship Winners

Kellen Dowdy 
Recipient of the Rooks 
Scholarship

Cody Allen
Recipient of the GHHSAA 
Scholarship

Cody Allen plans to obtain a 
bachelor’s degree in political 
science. During his time at 
GHHS, Cody was actively 
involved in orchestra (he’s 
played cello for eight years), 
Model United Nations, Bobcat 
Anti-Racist Collective, and the 
Speech and Debate Club. Cody 
participated in the National 
High School Model United 
Nations conference in New 
York City in 2022 and the team 
won the highest recognition 
in research and preparation, 
the third highest in committee 
behavior and Cody received the 
Award of Excellence, alongside 
co-delegate Carter Black. Cody 
was involved with The Word, 
a student news website, and 
was chief editor his junior year. 
Cody is a member of Planned 
Parenthood and volunteers 
at the Grandview Heights 
Public Library. His hobbies 
include reading, playing chess 
and biking the trails around 
Columbus.

Charlotte Amurgi
Recipient of the GHHSAA 
Scholarship

Charlotte Amurgis plans to at-
tend The Ohio State University 
with a major in neuroscience 
(primary focus in neuromusicol-
ogy) with a minor in film and 
media studies.

Maria Ionno
Recipient of the GHHSAA 
Scholarship
Maria Ionno will be attending 
the University of Pittsburgh and 
plans to major in law, criminal 
justice, and society with a 
minor in international politics. 
A leader both in and outside 
of the classroom, Maria was 
the president of Model United 
Nations, co-leader of Bobcat 
Anti-Racism Collective and 
student body president. Maria 
strives to be a criminal defense 
attorney for low-income 
communities after graduation 
and would love to someday 
hold public office.

Camera Shy: 
Norah Taylor

Recipient of the Carolyn Welch Scholarship

Ian Freeman 

Recipient of the Rooks Scholarship

Kathryn Page  
Recipient of the Neal Scholarship

Maggie Herlihy 
Recipient of the Greenisen Scholarship

Friendly 
Connections
Suzanne (Koch) Capps 
contacted us to reconnect with 
her childhood friend Barbara 
Ten Raa ‘56 and sent an 
update after their reunion. 

“We did indeed connect 
and had a wonderful 
conversation about 
growing up in Grandview 
and sharing updates 
about the other kids in 
our neighborhood on 
Mulford Road. I lived on 
Mulford Road from age 
4 until junior high when 
we moved to Arlington. I 
stayed in touch through 
the youth group at First 
Community Church and 
Camp Akita where kids 
from both Grandview 
and Arlington attended. 
I hope to connect with 
more of my Grandview 
friends and ones who 
attended Stevenson 
elementary school.” 

All roads lead at least through 
Grandview!    
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A Royal History of Homecoming 
By Jill Boyd Kuyper ‘64 and Debbie Farynowski 
Grandview Heights and Marble Cliff Historical Society 

The origin of the word 
homecoming dates back to 
1911 when an athletic director 
contacted the alumni of the 
University of Missouri to 
inaugurate the new location of 
their football field by “coming 
home” to attend a football game 
and a parade. 

For the last 92 years, Grandview 
Heights has been celebrating 
homecoming. Over the years 
GHHS students have selected 
queens and kings, made 
elaborate decorations, continued 
annual traditions and created 
firsts spanning the 30s through 
the present homecoming 
celebration in 2022.

Grandview High School 
chose Bonnie Jean Martin, 
nicknamed “Johnny”, as their 
first homecoming queen 
in 1930 and she rode in the 
homecoming parade. At that 
time, homecoming queens had 

a single maid of honor, not a 
court of five girls. The senior 
class president might escort the 
Queen in celebration. 

The Ohio State Journal of 1940 
highlighted Grandview’s queen 
with this headline – “Miss King is
Named Queen for Grandview 
Homecoming”. Miss King enjoyed 
as much fun out of the play on
her name as her classmates did. 
In naming her maid of honor, the 
school stayed with the royal
Scottish tradition of electing a 
Stuart. It was a coincidence that 
her maid of honor’s name was
Lee Stuart. Later, in the mid-
1940s the student body elected 
ten girls; the seniors then
selected five girls, one of which 
would become the queen. In 
1943 the homecoming event was
described in the yearbook before 
the football game. “The day was 
crisp and clear. Cheers rose from 
the stadium as the team ran out 
onto the field. Blue and white 

streamers floated in the breeze 
as the band played the loyalty 
song ... the queen wished the co-
captains good luck by presenting 
them with a kiss and a flower 
apiece”. 

Grandview’s homecoming 
queen of 1949 was Dolores “Dee” 
DiMenna, now Rosati. She is 90
years old. 

During WWII, the homecoming 
queen and court tradition 
continued and Grandview would 
always remember those alumni 
serving Uncle Sam in the Armed 
Forces. 

 8



G H H S

Memories

Later in the 1940s, the 1933 song 
“You Gotta Be A Football Hero” 
was sung at the football game. 

The tradition of a kiss changed 
from the Queen kissing the co-
captains to the football captain 
kissing the Queen.

The 1950s showed no sign 
of kissing the Queen as the 
emphasis became decorating for 
the event. This picture from 1953 
shows a peacock-shaped crown.
One Grandview alumni said, 
“For the 1957 homecoming 
stage where the queen and her 
attendants sat for the assembly, 
Judy Whirrett Finn and I used 
colored chalk dust to color 
pappas grass for decorating 
around the chairs. If I remember 
correctly, we used various 
shades of pink. The queen, 
Mary Anne Penzone, wore a red 
dress. The chairs were made of 
wood and painted white with 

Continued on p 10

silver sequins pasted on for 
decoration. Some of the guys 
made them. We were guided by 
the art teacher, Miss Pickering 
(Miss Pick). In other years, white 
wrought iron lawn furniture was 

rented for the occasion. Back 
then a tradition was to borrow 
Cadillac convertibles from Upper 
Arlington residents to drive the 
queen and her court around the 
football field at halftime. I was 

one of the kids that got to go to 
Arlington and pick up a car and 
drive it to the high school. That 
was considered a privilege.”

9
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Jeannie Jones Holder ‘47 sent in this picture from the 1928 Alumni football game. Jeannie was Bucko’s older sister and Dude Higgs’ niece. 
Pictured from left to right are Don Wilber, Burley Billingsly, player unknown, Bruce Behmer, Arch Hamilton, Bob Anderson and Dude Higgs. 

Archie Hamilton Comes Through

Ye Olde Homecoming
The victory bell’s tolling signalled the climax of the 1966 Homecoming festivities. On the eve 
of the game, students disguised as knights, serfs, dragons and 
witches crowded onto campus streets. All lines led to the rally 
where queen finalists, the football team and coach Woody Hayes 
were introduced. Later at Mershon, students were entertained by 
Chad Mitchell, The Harmonaires, and Gary and the Hornets. There 
was also dancing at the Union to the music of Warren Covington.
This year, the biggest news at Homecoming was the 
disqualification of top-ten queen finalist Kathy McQuilkin, whose 
skit ran over the time limit. 
She was reinstated as a candidate, however, and went on to 
be crowned Homecoming Queen. Runners-up were Sandy 
Ellenwood, Fay Kimie Yamashita, Sheryl Lamp and Linda Stitzlein. 

Occasionally in the ‘60s guest 
speakers would be invited to 
the assembly. Little girls were 
added to the celebration to 
bring the queen her crown. The 
class president gave gifts to the 
homecoming court.

In 1965, Kathy McQuilkin 
was crowned Grandview’s 
homecoming queen. She 
went on to become The Ohio 
State University’s queen as a 
freshman even though she was 
disqualified temporarily in 1966. 
(article Makio Jan. 1, 1967)
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Cruising Cats 

Ahoy! Ted Rudy ‘55, Mary Linda Savage ‘73 and Rick Yearick ‘55 were all 
aboard the Classmates Cruise, promoted in a past newsletter. Rick and 
Ted were even roommates! This trio, along with Dave Tyndall ‘73 and 
Richard Hartley ‘63 and his wife Maryl, sailed the Caribbean on the 
ship Celebrity Beyond. 

Congratulations to Pam Meier 
Brockmyer ‘87, who was named 
Brevard County Florida’s Teacher 

Head of the Class
Pam Meier Brockmyer ‘87 Named 
Brevard County Florida Teacher of the Year

of the Year. Pam has taught 
at Cocoa High School for 
the past 24 years, where she 
teaches the school’s advanced 
math classes, including AP 
Calculus and Algebra 2, and 
serves as chair of the Math 
Department. She also serves 
as coach of the girls’ golf team 
and the school’s Friday Night 
Football announcer. Pam was 
noted for creatng math games 
to get students excited about 
coursework and encouraging 
positive competition to help 
make learning fun.

We Need Your 
Spidey Sense!

If you’ve got great web 
skills – we need your 

help! 

We need a 
volunteer web 
designer to help 
us make the 
GHHSAA website 

to be user-friendly and easier to read with 
improved functionality.   
 
If you can help us do a one-time update the site’s 
framework of the site, we can handle the day-to-
day content management. Please contact us at 
GHHSAA@hotmail.com if you can help. 

Pam Meier Brockmyer ‘87
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GHHSAA Distinguished Alumni 
Caroline Thomas Harnsberger 
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Distinguished Alumni

This is a continuation from our 
last issue of a feature story on 
Caroline Harnsberger ‘20, who 
graduated in a class of 13 stu-
dents. GHHSAA recognized her 
as one of the first five GHHSAA 
Distinguished Alumni in 2006.

Caroline’s passionate pursuit of 
eclectic interests drew on her 
many talents and the breadth 
of her accomplishments is ex-
traordinary. She’s remembered 
as an internationally recognized 
Mark Twain authority, author, 
accomplished musician, music 
store proprietor and pilot.

Mark Twain Authority: As a child, 
she was introduced to Twain’s 
wit and wisdom by her father, 
who had a full set of Twain 
books. That collection fueled 
her lifelong interest in Twain. In 
a 2006 interview, Caroline said 
“I read everything of his I could 
get my hands on.”

She enjoyed highlighting 
Twain’s humor but had trouble 
finding where specific Twain 
quotes came from, so she began 

the task of indexing Twain’s clev-
er sayings and subject matter in 
a card file. Excelling at indexing, 
she once said, “A book without 
an index is like soup without 
salt—no good.” That card file 
project, along with her interest 
and fascination with research, 
led her to compile those quotes 
for her first book, Mark Twain at 
Your Fingertips (1947).

During the next three decades 
she wrote additional books 
about Twain: Mark Twain: Family 
Man (1960); Mark Twain`s Views 
of Religion (1961); Everyone’s 
Mark Twain (1972); Mark 
Twain on Horseback (1978); 
Mark Twain Loved Cats (1981); 
Mark Twain’s Clara (1982); The 
Remaining Twain (UNK). In 
the early 1940s she traveled 
to Hollywood to meet Twain’s 
daughter, Clara Clemens. The 
two women became friends, 
resulting in a 20-year correspon-
dence of 800 letters from 1942 
until Clara’s death in 1962.

Caroline and Clara Clemens, 
daughter of Mark Twain (from 
GHMCHS Archives)

This relationship provided 
Caroline access to Mark Twain’s 
unpublished notes, letters and 
his marginal commentary in 
his personal library. She later 
wrote Mark Twain’s Clara (1982), 
based on her relationship with 
Clara. Prominent Mark Twain 
impersonators such as Hal 
Holbrook (Mark Twain Tonight!) 
and Richard Henzel (Mark Twain 
In Person) considered Caroline 
a valued script consultant for 

television and stage produc-
tions about Twain. In 2003, she 
was the special guest of honor 
at Mark Twain’s 150th birthday 
party at Delmonico’s in New 
York City. The event was a re-

creation of Twain’s 70th birthday 
party held there in 1905.

Caroline did not limit her writ-
ing to Mark Twain. One project 
often led her to another. After 
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Cat Mews

her first book was successful, 
her publisher urged her to com-
pile a book of Abraham Lincoln 
quotations. That book was The 
Lincoln Treasury (1950).

She wrote the first biography 
of Ohio Senator Robert A. Taft, 
called A Man of Courage: Robert 
A. Taft (1952), published the 
year Taft ran against Dwight D. 
Eisenhower for the Republican 
Party presidential nomination.

Caroline Harnsberger and 
George Bernard Shaw

In later years she spent weeks 
at the Library of Congress re-
searching American presidents 
for her Treasury of Presiden-
tial Quotations (1964), which 
became a Literary Guild bonus 
book. Caroline also met George 
Bernard Shaw (a then-reclusive 
92-year-old Irish playwright, 
critic, and political activist) 
at his English country home. 
After Shaw’s death in 1950, she 
obtained the rights to publish 
a book that compiled Shaw’s 
quotations - Bernard Shaw, Se-
lections of His Wit and Wisdom 
(1965).

Some of her other books 
include The Life and Times of 
James Oscar Thomas (1974) 
(the story of her father’s life and 
times); Winnetka: The Biogra-
phy Of A Village: Including A 
Chronology, 1800 Through 1976 
(1977); Gods & Heroes: A Quick 
Guide to the Occupations, As-
sociations & Experiences of the 
Greek & Roman Gods & Heroes 
(1977).

All Dressed Up
Pictured left to right are Nancy Stevens, Dolores Perfect, Theodora Hanus, Roma Hittle and Anne Turkey, all 
from the Class of 1949. Who can tell us what the occasion was? 
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Alumni Artists

Cole Carnevale ‘2001 studied 
illustration at Columbus 
College of Art and Design. He 
enjoys telling stories with his 
drawings and using lighting, 
color, angles and staging to 
better convey a specific tone 
or emotion. His joy comes from 
mixing and matching subject 
matter and tone, to hopefully 
create imagery that has never 
been seen before. He’s forever 
grateful to GHHS’s art programs 
for helping set the course for the 
rest of his life. 

Larry Snider ‘63 earned his BFA 
from The Ohio State University, 
after graduating from GHHS. 
He lives in northeastern Florida, 
close to St Augustine, and works 
on landscapes, field dogs and 
portraits. The painting shown 
here is of his dog, an American 
Brittany spaniel named Rook. 
See his other paintings at  
www.lsnider.com  
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The Fall edition of the GHHSAA Newsletter always includes a listing of current Life Members. About 700 graduates have contributed to the 
GHHSAA in this manner. Thank you to these members for supporting the GHHSAA with a Lifetime Membership. Please help us keep the list 
accurate. If you notice a name missing, a spelling correction needed, or any other update, please email GHHSAA@hotmail.com. Accuracy is 
important to us!

Please consider becoming a Lifetime Member of the GHHSAA. See the membership form on page 15.

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Lifetime  Members

DOUG ECKERT 
LARRY LARSON 
ROBERT C. STONE 
LOUIS ARDIT 1938
CLYDE WILLIAMS 1938
CLOA JEANNE CASE ROSE 1939
BOB ARMSTRONG 1940
PHYLLIS MORRISON WOLFE 1940
JANE BENADUM KAISER 1942
GENEVIEVE FLORIO MULHOLAND 1942
LOIS KIEVIT TOPE 1942
ELEANOR MYLER BOTKIN 1942
WILLIARD STETZELBERGER 1942
CARL GRAHAM STILLINGS 1942
JANE WERTZ EWALD 1942
WILLIAM C MASSER 1943
BARBARA LEE MCVEY WRIGHT 1943
MOLLY RUGG GILES 1943
ED BELZ 1944
PAUL HUMMEL 1944
HAROLD JONES 1944
CAROLYN LEWIS KONOLD 1944
AL ANDREWS 1945
SHIRLEY ARTHUR HATCH 1945
MARGARET FEE SCHAFER 1945
ROBERT JOHNSON 1945
DON LEE 1945
DICK SEIPLE 1945
MARJORIE SHILLING 1945
ROBERT SKEELE 1945
NANCY YERGES COREY 1945
TAMEA BARTHOLOMEW SUTPHEN 1946
BOB CARTER 1946
WALLACE P. CASH 1946
HELEN FOETTINGER JOHNSON 1946
DON FULLER 1946
FRED HUNT 1946
HELEN LINDSEY BONNIE 1946
JEAN WHITE ROBINSON 1946
JOHN ACKERMAN 1947
MARIAN ANDREWS EDWARDS 1947
PAT BEHMER PREBLE 1947
JOHN BOARDMAN 1947
JO ANNE HERBOLTZHEIMER 
STEVENS 1947
JOANN HEYWOOD HOGE 1947
DICK KEITZ 1947
JACK LENHART 1947

LIZ ROBINSON PETTIT 1947
WILLIAM SLOCUM 1947
DAWN VOELKER FALLEUR 1947
JOHN T. (JACK) BOYER 1948
BARBARA COLLINS THOMPSON 1948
DAVID B. DUDLEY 1948
DIANA DUNN KUKOR 1948
RAYMOND O. FOSTER JR 1948
DIANA GONSER ARTHUR 1948
JEANNE JONES HOLDER 1948
NADYS LEWIS 1948
B. J. STEVENS HOWELL 1948
NORMAN W. BROWN 1949
MIKE CONNOR 1949
JACKIE DAY CHERRY 1949
DEE DI MENNA ROSATI 1949
DUANE L. FRASER 1949
FREDA HARRIS MACY 1949
ANN HART DUNN 1949
BOB MACY 1949
BARBARA MARTIN MOHNEY 1949
NANCY SNOOK SHAFFER 1949
JACKIE SOULE SHIFFLETTE 1949
NANCY STEVENS HART 1949
NONA TOOPS RAINES 1949
PETER TROMBETTI 1949
ANNE TURLEY BRUICK 1949
JON CONNOR 1950
ALAN L. JONES 1950
BILL C. LAWRENCE 1950
ALICE NELSON HANNON-TAYLOR 1950
PATRICIA RILEY LUTZ 1950
JOAN WESTLAKE SMITH 1950
FRED BEHMER 1951
PAT BOND JONES 1951
JOHN CLARK 1951
CHARLES EICHHORN 1951
JOAN HARDER SMITH 1951
JACK MOORE 1951
DR TIMOTHY MOORE 1951
JACK MYERS 1951
KEN PIERCE 1951
LOIS RAMSEY GOODELL 1951
AL SHORT 1951
MARTHA STARKEY MCCORMICK 1951
SHIRLEY STEFFE STRAIT 1951
KAREN TITSCH BRIGHT 1951
JUDY VERNON PIERCE 1951

KAY WILLIAMS 1951
DON ATHEARN 1952
RICHARD DEPALMA 1952
ERIKA FOETTINGER CREEK 1952
CAROLYN “CONNIE” GRIFFIN 1952
ALLAN JACKSON 1952
JOANNA KNEPPER SLADE 1952
DIANE LEAMAN SONSTEGARD 1952
NANCY LEFAIVRE KENNEY 1952
CONNIE NESBITT BRODY 1952
SYLVIA REID DEVILLERS 1952
CAROLYN SANFORD VETTER 1952
JOAN STEVENS RIGAL 1952
GERRY SUTTERFIELD 1952
JANET BEERY OWERS 1953
CARMEN CREAMER WHITMAN 1953
JANE DAVIS GLADWIN 1953
SID HALL 1953
FRED HUFFORD 1953
ALAN PIERCE 1953
LARRY TOOPS 1953
ELIZABETH WINTERS SWOPE 1953
JAMES BUZZELLI 1954
RUTH ANN CRAIGHEAD MUIR 1954
LENNELLE DOUGHERTY MCKINNON 
1954
DEBBIE DUNN GARDNER 1954
CHARLES GALBRAITH 1954
BOB HALL 1954
ROBERT M. MACINTOSH 1954
ROBERT B. NELSON 1954
RALPH PEASE 1954
ROBERT RAMALEY 1954
ART ROGERS 1954
NANCY SCOTT ATCHESON #1614 1954
ROBERT SHARP 1954
JAMES SNOOK 1954
CAROLE TURNER HUMMEL 1954
JUDY WIESE HOLCOMB 1954
BOB ZIMMERMAN 1954
STEVE BENNETT 1955
CHUCK BONIFIELD 1955
BILL BROWN 1955
BEVERLY BURK NAGY 1955
DIANE CASKEY VAUGHAN 1955
DESIRE CHESTER-TWOMBLY 1955
JANE CONKLIN SETTERLIN 1955
BOB COONFARE 1955

JOHN DAVIS 1955
CHUCK DICKERSON 1955
MIKE FLEMING 1955
MARILYN JONES BURGERMEISTER 1955
LILLIAN LATHOUSE SMITH 1955
JACK LEECH 1955
JANICE LUSK BRANDER 1955
JOAN MOORE RUFFNER 1955
HELEN MORRISON DENTON 1955
BOB NOBLE 1955
TED RUDY 1955
MARCIA SHEPARD MOCK 1955
RON SPOHN 1955
DICK SUTTERFIELD 1955
NANCY TURNER BACHMAN 1955
JEAN WALTERS MacCLUER 1955
RICK YEARICK 1955
TIMOTHY J. BOYD 1956
LAURENCE D. CONNOR 1956
CHARLES DUMBAUGH 1956
FRANK FAISTL 1956
RONALD D. HARRIS 1956
JACKIE MASTERS ABBRUZZESE 1956
GRETCHEN MUSSMAN SAENGER 1956
MARJORIE ROCCI SCHLOSS 1956
THOMAS H. SANDBERG 1956
THOMAS SELCK 1956
JUDY SHANNON HAAGER 1956
BOB STAFFORD 1956
BARBARA TEN RAA BRUNELL 1956
JERRI WILLIAMS LAWRENCE 1956
DAVID A. ZUHARS 1956
SALLY BEHMER MURRAY 1957
RITA BORGHESE BERNINGER 1957
RALPH BURSON 1957
BILL CHURRY 1957
LOWELL CLARK 1957
DONALD GRIMM 1957
CONNIE HAHN FITZGIBBON 1957
RICHARD HANKEISON 1957
ANDREW T. JONES 1957
THOMAS KEFFER 1957
JEAN KELCHNER HEINEMAN 1957
DONALD C. KENTNER 1957
JEAN McQUILKIN CARFAGNO 1957
JEAN MOORE WHITE 1957
CHARLES OSBORNE 1957
KAREN RAINSBERG JACKSON 1957
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Life Members
SUZANNE SHERCK ZUHARS 1957
DOROTHY JOAN TANGEL 1957
JUDY WHIRRETT FINN 1957
SUSIE WILLIAMS STEVENS 1957
DEANE ARGANBRIGHT 1958
AMY BAKER 1958
J.D. DICKERSON 1958
SALLY DIEHL KRISKA 1958
R KENT FULMER 1958
ALEX GAUDIERI 1958
LYNNE HALL BROWN 1958
CLAUDIA HAMILTON LAUER 1958
JAN OLAF JOHNSON 1958
LINDA JONES HOUCHARD 1958
JOHN HEINO KULL 1958
RUSTY LAWYER 1958
LARRY LEACH 1958
DAN LOWERY 1958
JAY P. MILLIKIN 1958
CYNTHIA MOORE MITCHELL 1958
MARCIA MURPHEY DIAMOND 1958
RUSSEL NICOLAYSEN TRACY 1958
NANCY OHNSMAN GLENN 1958
CRAIG PROSSER 1958
LINN RANEY 1958
SHARON RIGGS HENDERSHOT 1958
TONY ROCCI 1958
LYNDA SABOE PAUL 1958
JIM SCHMIDT 1958
JIM BEERY 1959
RICHARD BLACK 1959
BILL BOARDMAN 1959
BILL BONIFIELD 1959
SUZIE BUCHANAN CLEMENS 1959
ALLAN CLARK 1959
JAN ELLIOTT MCMILLAN 1959
JEFF FORSTER 1959
JIM HERD 1959
WARREN KLINK 1959
CHUCK MATTHEWS 1959
JERRY MCDANIEL 1959
JOANNE MURPHY DAVIS 1959
JERRY AND JUDY NEAL 1959
ALAN PAYNE 1959
JIM RAMALEY 1959
BILL RIGGS 1959
ANN RIGGS 1959
BOB ROCKEY 1959
BILL SEARS 1959
BOB TANGEL 1959
FRED TOWNS 1959
CHUCK TRACY 1959
SUSIE YOERGER NEWLAND 1959
THOMAS F. ABBOTT 1960

DENNIS ANDERSON 1960
SHARON BROWN TANGEL 1960
DOROTHY COFFER PARKIN 1960
BARBARA DUMBAUGH BUDD 1960
SUSAN FRIES 1960
JACK HOLDEN 1960
BUTCH JOHNSON 1960
JUDY KELCHNER SHORTLE 1960
BARBARA LINDIG ADAMS 1960
JAMES L. MAHER 1960
DOUGLAS D. MCBEE 1960
VICKI MCNABB WHEELER 1960
BETTY PINSENSCHAUM 
  HATHAWAY 1960
JIM PLUNKETT 1960
ROGER B. WELSH 1960
WILLIAM WHEELER 1960
STEVE ABBOT 1961
DELORES ALBAN KESSLER 1961
GEORGE ARNOLD 1961
BILL BAKER 1961
SUSAN BECK HENDLEY 1961
TOM BROWNFIELD 1961
SHARON CLARK WHEELER 1961
PENNY ELLIOTT LEESE 1961
DAVID FINK 1961
PAT FLEMING 1961
BEN FORSTER 1961
BILL HARDING 1961
MAC KAISER 1961
SUZANNE LATSHAW STEURY 1961
MARY ELLIN MACINTOSH 
  WEINBERG 1961
DAVID MUELLER 1961
PHYLLIS NORRIS ARGANBRIGHT 1961
TOM ROBERTS 1961
STEVE SEARS 1961
LYNN SHELTON BURCHFIELD 1961
GRETCHEN TANGEMAN 1961
BARBARA WHEELER HOYER 1961
JIM WHEELER 1961
THOMAS MALCOLM BARNES 1962
GARY FAULL BARNES 1962
JOHN BONAR 1962
BRUCE BUCHANAN 1962
BEVERLY COOPER IRSKENS 1962
LESLIE FAUTH WOODRUFF 1962
GAYLE FORSTER GRAHAM 1962
MARCIA ANN GRAY 1962
GERRY HUDSON 1962
CLAUDIA KEENER-GRESHLER 1962
TIM MCGUIRE 1962
SANDY MCKINNON MOORE 1962
STEVE NORRIS 1962

DR HELEN O’DONNELL 1962
DAVE RESLEY 1962
DAVE WALTON 1962
RAMA BEATY BURNS 1963
BONNIE BROWN SMITH 1963
JO BUTTS GEIB 1963
MARILYN CORNELL ALCALA 1963
FRED DOWDY 1963
HARRIET GILL DAVIDSON 1963
CHARLEY HANDEL 1963
SUZIE HUTCHINSON BERKHOUT 1963
LINDA McCALL IRELAND 1963
JOANNA McGINNIS DONEY 1963
BOB McINTYRE 1963
MARILYNN McLAIN GARNER 1963
MIKE McSWEENEY 1963
BOB PALMER 1963
CHUCK PENZONE INC 1963
CAROL ROAN TODD 1963
JON SCHMIDT 1963
PAT SELF 1963
BILL STEVENSON 1963
SAMUEL “ED” STONE 1963
DON THROCKMORTON 1963
JEFF TODD 1963
SUSAN ADAMS ZUBER 1964
RICK BELL 1964
CONNIE BLACK NAGLE 1964
JILL BOYD KUYPER 1964
RON CAMERON 1964
DONNA FERLITO STEVENSON 1964
BRIAN KUYPER 1964
CAROL LEWIS GIESSLER 1964
KAY ELLEN MCGUIRE BIGGS 1964
DENNIS RICHARDSON 1964
RENEE ROGERS MARSHALL 1964
DEBORAH SCHMIDT 
  GUTZWILLER 1964
ROGER SHAFFER 1964
BILL SHORT 1964
MARY SKIDMORE HENRY 1964
JEANNIE SMATHERS WALTON 1964
DENYSE SMITH EVERETT 1964
JERI TRANNETT DETILLIO 1964
MARY MARTHA WALBORN     
  CHURCHMAN 1964
DOUG WELSH 1964
CECILIA WHEELER BUCKLEY 1964
DAVID WILLIAMS 1964
KATHY ANDERSON HOLDEN 1965
NICK CARDI 1965
MIKE CORDRAY 1965
ALAN DANIELS 1965
BOB DAVIS 1965

JACK DENNEY 1965
KAREN DEVOR LINN 1965
CHERYL EDWARDS KAHN 1965
IRENE FINCK 1965
LESLIE FORSTER MAIN 1965
SUSAN LEE HAY RYAN 1965
THOMAS HAYES HOLDEN 1965
VALERIE JAMES STILLS 1965
SUSAN LEIBENSPERGER WYLIE 1965
SHARYN LEWIS ADELMAN 1965
MARY MALLETT 1965
DENNIS LEE MCCLOSKEY 1965
BARB MCKINNON HANDEL 1965
TIMOTHY EDWARD MURPHY 1965
JAN PRIDAY SEITZ 1965
JOAN PRUSKI SOUTHWORTH 1965
LINDA PULLIAM SAYERS 1965
BARBARA RADEBAUGH 1965
TOM RAINES 1965
BARBARA SAYRE POWELL 1965
DONNA SHEETS ROMORINI 1965
MARCIA STAUFFER HARVEY 1965
JOYCE STEELE REED 1965
JULIE STEINBERGER WENTSLER 1965
CHARLES B. SWEENEY JR 1965
LINDA RENA WENTZEL BERTKE 1965
JAMES ALLEN WILEY 1965
CYNTHIA WOODLAND LANCIONE 1965
ROGER ALBAN 1966
DAVID W. ANDERSON 1966
GRETCHEN BELL STEGMEIER SUES 1966
JEANNE BUTZ LEMMON SKINNER 1966
WILLIAM DAVIS 1966
GARY ESSIG 1966
PAM GUYTON DUNIGAN 1966
JANE HENRY PEARSON 1966
NED LEIBENSPERGER 1966
LEX LEMMON 1966
ISOBEL LOW SHERWOOD 1966
ED MALOWNEY 1966
MARK MCDEVITT 1966
JEFFREY OTT 1966
ROBIN ROBINE 1966
DALLAS SMITH 1966
BILL TREMAINE 1966
CHRIS ALBRECHT 1967
MICHAEL ALESHIRE 1967
KEN DAUKSCH 1967
JACK ELDER 1967
JAWN FACINE HOOVER 1967
BILL FAUTH 1967
BECKY HOLDEN PRINCE 1967
DEBBI LATSHAW STELLER 1967
SANDRA JEAN LEWIS 1967
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Life Members Cont.
DEANA MARLAND DILLON 1967
DEBBIE PATTON CLINE 1967
ROGER RILL 1967
SHEILA SCHREICK MILLIGAN 1967
MICHAEL ANTHONY SIBIO 1967
JILL SMITH ALESHIRE 1967
BOB VAN SICKLE 1967
PAUL WALKER 1967
STEVE BLAKE 1968
TOM CAVANAUGH 1968
STEVE GATSCH 1968
DIANE HOEHL PAULEY 1968
GEORGIA HUDSON SMITH 1968
JOE KURELIC 1968
RICHARD MILLER 1968
ROGER MILLER 1968
JOANNE NARDONE MILLER 1968
MIICHAEL SELF 1968
MARK TODD 1968
SUSI WASHAM WITTEN 1968
KAREN WILLIAMS HASTEDT 1968
JIM WOODLAND 1968
BILL BALLARD 1969
JANE BARNETT POWELL 1969
BOB BOYCE 1969
CRAIG CAMPBELL 1969
MIKE FUNK 1969
TED INGRAHAM 1969
JEFF JOHNS 1969
KIM KELLER 1969
ANNE KULL MCCOY 1969
CAROL MALOWNEY AKERS 1969
JOHN PROCARIO 1969
ROSEMARY PRUSKI SHERARD 1969
GARY RICHARDSON 1969
LINDA SCHMIDT NOLAN 1969
DEBBIE SHAW MACHOVINA 1969
STUART SHEETS 1969
JAMES M WRIGHT 1969
JOHN WUICHET 1969
DEZSO APATHY JR 1970
SHELLEY CLARK LOVEGROVE 1970
B. KAYE DEWILDE BECKNER 1970
SALLY DIEHL CLUTTER 1970
AMITY FITCH EDWARDS 1970
JOHN FRANKLIN GILL 1970
ROBERT MAGUIRE HICKS 1970
CHRISTOPHER LANDES 1970
THOMAS CAMERON MCCOY 1970
DIANNE ROTERING STICKEL 1970
ANDREW P. TODD 1970
ANN BROWNING SHAW 1971
DAVID COLLEY 1971
JUDY DAVIS DIPIETRO 1971

JERI DIEHL CUSACK 1971
JOHN GLOYD 1971
KIM KOCH TOUSSANT 1971
BRIAN LEVERS 1971
JIM STEVENS 1971
MARDY HANLON STOLTE 1972
NAN HILL HAYNES 1972
MARTA HOWARD DURBAN 1972
JOHN ROGERS 1972
RALPH ANTOLINO 1973
MARTHA BOYCE 1973
JEFF DEWEESE 1973
KRISTIN DIEHL LOMONACO 1973
ANDREW MASSE 1973
KYLE SCHMALZ BETHEL 1973
BRAD WILLIAMS 1973
MICHAEL YOUNG 1973
TERI ANTOLINO WILLIAMS 1974
CHUCK BAHLINGER 1974
DAVID BEAL 1974
MARY DALEY MOORE 1974
TOM DAVIS 1974
KAREN DUDLEY NEVERGALL 1974
GARY P. ERDY 1974
MARK GRIFFITH 1974
PAM HINSON WELLER 1974
DONNA JAHN THOMAS 1974
JULIA ROUT SMETZER 1974
LYNN WINTERS LAUDERBACK 1974
DIANE DEWEESE 1975
TERRY KOCH 1975
LISA ANTOLINO 1976
CRAIG BERLIN 1976
CYNTHIA FERLITO VAUGHAN 1976
RONA ADAMS-BRODY 1977
JEFF GEBHART 1977
BARBARA JAYNES ROHRBACKER 1977
CHRISTINE WANDEL CASAVANT 1977
CURT BERLIN 1979
RICHARD JAYNES 1979
JOSEPH CIARDELLI 1980
SHIRLEY DALEY 1980
WENDY DEWEESE THOMAS 1980
COURTNEY JOHNS 1980
LARRY KUHN 1980
DAVID PENZONE 1980
MIKE SCHNARS 1980
CRAIG TOVELL 1980
DOW VOELKER 1980
PAM WARNKE FRAME 1980
LAUREN JANUSZ COX 1981
JAMES LONG 1981
THERESA REILLY KRYSTOFIK 1981
JAMES TYZNIK 1981

LINDA LEVIS VOLKOVITSCH 1982
JOHN THOMAS REED 1982
DORI VOELKER EASDALE 1982
CHRISTINE BENNETT MARTIN 1983
JENNIFER KLITCH 1983
LAURA KRISKA 1983
KAREN MORRIS WARBURTON 1983
BRET SINCLAIR 1983
TERESA BONAVENTURA JOHNS 1984
KAREN DEWEESE FEAST 1984
HEIDI HARRIS VARNER 1984
CATHERINE HUGHES DONATELLI 1984
MIGUEL “MIKEY” PEREZ 1984
BRIAN SAMMONS 1984
CARA RUTH TUCKER 1984
CYNTHIA WORKMAN PECK 1984
JOHN JOSEPH ANTOLINO 1985
KATHY KOCH 1985
PATRICK JON MURLEY 1985
BRIDGET QUINN TYZNIK 1985
ANGIE WARNKE MAXWELL 1985
JEFFREY ERIC BAUMANN 1986
LORI EDWARDS SCULLY 1986
BRADLEY PALMER 1986
KRISTA KNAPP DONNELLY 1987
AISLING REYNOLDS BABBITT 1987
ELAINE SMITH VUKADINOVICH 1987
JOSEPH WILSON 1987
RICHARD PALMER 1988
TONYA WARNKE 1988
MIKE MILLER 1990
AARON SNYDER 1990
MICHAEL WHITE 1993
DEREK BECKER 1994
MARK HARRIS 1994
BART SNAPP 1996
CARA WHITE 1996
ROBERT BECKER 1997
ANDY JAMES 1997
JOSHUA CORSO 1998

SARA WHEELER WARREN 1998
RACHEL BROWN KACMAR 2000
KRIS MEHLING LUIKART 2000
MICHELLE VOGEL EGAN 2001
JUSTIN GLADMAN 2002
MR. DANA SHORT 2003
JONATHAN STYER 2003
KATIE ALBANESE 2004
LAUREN STYER PATRIS DEBREVIL 2005
AUBREE HERRON 2008
SELBY GAGE ROUCH 2012
BENJAMIN MATHES 2012
OLIVER ROUCH 2012
MAUREEN FLANAGAN 2013
MADELEINE VARNER 2013
PATRICK McHUGH 2014
ROBERT CASAVANT 2015
EVAN COOPERIDER 2015
MEREDITH COX 2015
MEGAN McCAULEY 2015
RYAN McHUGH 2015
GRANT VARNER 2015
JOSEPH McCAULEY 2017
LEARIN McHUGH 2017
ALI RIGGS  2017
GRETHEN VARNER 2017
NINA AMICON 2019
SHEA McHUGH 2019
SYDNEY NARCELLES 2019
SAM SPEAKS 2019
CALVIN HORNING 2020
DEREK AMICON 2021
KATHERINE KUKURA 2021
MIA MARCELLANA 2021
EMILY RUTTER 2021
MARIT SWANSON 2021
CONNOR HAYES 2022
ADAM NARCELLES 2022
MARIA SIPES 2022
KELLEN DOWDY 2023

If you’re on Facebook, check 
out the Grandview Heights 
Alumni Association page. 
There are also several 
groups with Bobcat 
ties on Facebook. 
Just search for 
Grandview and join one!

Get Social
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In Memoriam
Tom Bogen ’51 by Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53
Andy Anderson ’54 by Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53
Andy Anderson ’54 by Class of 1954
Andy Anderson ’54 by JoAnn Morrison Frabott ‘54
Andy Anderson ’54 by Bob and Janice Nelson ‘54
Andy Anderson ’54 by Carole Turner Hummel ‘54
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Ron Harris ‘56
Louis Corvo ’57 by John Corvo ‘76
Joyce Hiatt Keniston ’63 by Lynn Morin Douglas ‘63
Debbie Strunk ’65 by Nick Cardi ‘65
Kristine Pulliam France ’75 by Linda Pulliam Sayers ‘65

In Honor
Class of 1964 by Davis Williams ‘64

Contributing to the GHHSAA
You are the GHHSAA. Without membership support, the GHHSAA would not and could not exist. We graciously thank you for 
your continued generosity. Here is a breakdown of GHHSAA funding categories. All Friends of the GHHSAA are mentioned 
in the newsletter published nearest the time after their contribution is received. Support the GHHSAA today! Thank you!

ANNUAL DUES: Every fall, we 
mail an Annual Membership 
Request of $30. This goes to 
all alumni and it is our hope 
that each alum contributes this 
amount each year. This fund-
ing is the “bread and butter” of 
our budget and is extremely 
important. Please watch for your 
envelope this fall.

LIFE MEMBERSHIP:  A Lifetime 
membership is $300. Lifetime 
members still receive the annual 
dues request in case they want 
to donate additional funds. We 
publish the names of all LIFE 
Members once every 24 months. 
A list of LIFE Members is avail-
able online at www.grand-
viewheightsalumni.com. 

PAWS CLUB: Contribution of 
$50 - $99

BIG CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $100 - $499

TOP CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $500 - $999

SPECIAL RECOGNITION: Con-
tribution of $1,000+

IN HONOR OF: Contribution 
of any amount in honor of a 
classmate, teacher, friend. Both 
the donor and the honoree are 
mentioned in the newsletter.

IN MEMORY OF: Contribution 
of any amount in memory of 
deceased classmate, teacher, 
friend. Both the donor and the 
deceased are mentioned in the 
newsletter.

LEGACY SOCIETY: Member-
ship in the GHHS Legacy Society 
requires a base contribution of 
$20,000 or more. The funding 
establishes an annual scholar-
ship, of at least 5% of the depos-
ited amount, in the contributor’s 
name or in honor of someone of 
their choosing. All Legacy Soci-
ety contributors will be listed in 
every newsletter issue and are 
listed on the web site. 

We take our fiduciary respon-
sibility seriously. You can see 
the good work your funding 
accomplishes including this 
newsletter, alumni events, the 
website, support of current stu-
dent activities, improvements 
and supplies not available in the 

regular budget (Robotics, Art, 
Band, special requests, etc.), and 
scholarships, scholarships and 
more scholarships. Your support 
ensures we stay connected, and 
together we help continue the 
legacy that makes us all proud 
to be a Bobcat.

Make all checks payable to 
GHHSAA and mail to PO Box 
12116 Columbus, OH 43212. 
Funds are managed by The 
Columbus Foundation.

Editor’s note: We send dues request let-
ters to all alumni, just as we also send 
the newsletter. We hope you’ll give 
when you can. Donations and 
annual dues newsletter subscriptions 
are much appreciated. We couldn’t do 
all we do without you. Thank you for 
your continued and generous support. 

Deceased 
 since 2023 Spring Newsletter
Bob “Nero” McNabb ‘45
John “Jack” Boyer ‘48
Tom Bogen ‘51
Ralph “Andy” Anderson ‘54
Carolyn Welch ‘55
Dora Carrier John ‘56
Bob Foster ‘59
Jeanne Smith Baxter ‘59
Bill Hamilton ‘60
Bob Hiatt ‘60
Terry Cantrell ‘63
Joyce Hiatt Keniston ‘63
Jack Leach ‘66
Rick Miser ’66 (Rick Cardi)
Bob Deverse ‘68
Steve Byerly ‘70
Dora Moore Mann ‘72
Paula Kim Salzgaber Gregg ‘73
Rhoda Wright Jones ‘74
Lori Jean Volheim ‘78
Jean Ann Collins ‘79
Mark Evans ‘82
Martha Boyer ‘87
Michael Crabtree ‘05
Sam Foley ‘07

Legacy Society
Bob “Nero” McNabb ‘45
Charles Eichhorn ‘51
Carol Sue Herd Greenisen ‘55
William “Bill” Neal ‘55
Jean Walters MacCluer ‘55
Carolyn Welch ’55
Jane Hess Harris ’56
Ron Harris ’56
Carolyn Welch ’55
Charles Dumbaugh ‘56
Charley Handel ’63
Barb McKinnon Handel ’65
James Wright ‘69
Barbara Wright ‘72
Tim Wright ‘79

Special Recognition
Carolyn Welch ‘55

Top Cats Club 
Linda Pulliam Sayers ‘65

Big Cats Club  
Martha Hager Berlin ‘53
Thomas Williams ‘56
David Williams ‘64

NEW - Lifetime Membership
Kellen Dowdy ‘23

Veterans added since the 
Spring 2023 Issue
Camden Swart ‘42 USA (was 
USN in error) D
Jack Allamanno ‘52  USA  D
William Morrow ‘57 USA D

Newsletter Guidelines
This newsletter is published by the GHHSAA three times per 
year – Fall, Winter and Spring. Submit articles, news, reunion 
plans, and pictures to GHHSAA@hotmail.com. The GHHSAA staff 
reserves the right to edit any submissions for content timeliness, 
appropriateness, grammar, clarity, and space considerations.

Deadline for the Winter Edition is December 1, 2023.
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FACEBOOK 
& TWITTER
You’ll find lots more alumni 
news when you join us on 
Facebook at the official 
Grandview Heights 
Alumni Association page, 
https://www.facebook.
com/GHHSAA

AND Tweet with us on 
Twitter @alumnighhs

Interested in serving on the 
GHHSAA Board? We’d love to 
hear from you. Contact us with 
any questions you might have 
relating to the commitment. 

Current GHHSAA 
Board Members 

Jim Anderson ‘72

Joe Arganbright ‘61

Andy Baumann ‘63

Steve Blake ‘68

Ron Cameron ‘64

Jennifer Rill Callif ‘04

Nick Cardi ‘65

Lou Friscoe ‘59

Ron Harris ‘56

Sam Hawk ‘11

Norma Koutz Wallace ‘73

Dianna Wooton Launer ‘74

Shelley Clark Lovegrove ‘70

Chuck Matthews ‘59

Barbara Bush McCauley ‘85

Tim Murphy ‘65

Roger Rill ‘67

Tom Smith ‘63

Debbi Latshaw Steller ‘67

Stacey Smith Sterneker ‘84

Fred Towns ‘59

Heidi Harris Varner ‘84

Teri Antolino Williams ‘74

Join Us! 

Name (include maiden name)_______________________________________________

Address _____________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip_________________________________________________________________

Class Year  __________ Phone ____________ Email _________________________________

Annual Membership Contribution 
(all contributions are tax deductible)

n	 $10 newsletter n	$30.00 per individual    n	Life Membership $300.00 per individual

n		In Honor of ______________________ n	In Memory of ______________________

In addition, I would like to make a contribution to the Annual Fund of:
n	$50-99 Paws Club n	$100-499 Big Cats Club
n	$500 or more Top Cats Club n	$1000 + Special Recognition
n	In Honor of ______________________ n	In Memory of ______________________

Make check payable to: GHHSAA, PO Box 12116, Columbus OH 43212, or pay electronically by going 

to www.grandviewheightsalumni.com, clicking on “JOIN NOW” and clicking on “Paypal”

Let us hear from you so we can keep your fellow Bobcats updated!

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________
Please submit updated addresses for you, siblings and/or your GHHS Alumni children. 

Contact us via U.S. mail, at www.grandviewheightsalumni.com, or email GHHSAA@hotmail.com. 
Database updates keep costs down and ensure valid contact information for reunions!

Grandview Heights High School
Alumni Association 2023

Stay in touch with us!
We care about you and want to share what’s happening with our grads!

Email:  ghhsaa@hotmail.com
Website: www.grandviewheightsalumni.com

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/GHHSAA
NOW on Twitter: @alumniGHHS

For a digital walk down memory lane, most of the Highlanders are online: 
http://contentdm.photohio.org/cdm/search/collection/ghhs_yb/cosuppress/
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Grandview Heights High School 
Alumni Association
PO Box 12116
Columbus OH 43212

GHHS
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
NEWSLETTER

Who Do You Know?
Jeanne Jones Holder ‘48 sent in this picture of the Grandview Scyole Camp Fire Group in about 1916. Pleasant 
Higgs served as the group’s guardian and Alleyne Higgs (Jones) is in front of her mother. The Hague twins are in 
the second row, fourth from left and at the end of second row. Do you recognize anyone else?

GHHSAA NEWS

EDITORIAL STAFF

Managing Editor

Teri Antolino Williams ‘74

Editor

Aisling Reynolds Babbitt ‘87

Design and Layout

Molly Hammer Tanner ’82

Send us your old photos and 

memories and we’ll post them 

for you!  Email them to:

GHHSAA@hotmail.com
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